
   

Dates For Your Diary 

This diary is given in good faith to enable you to set your own diaries. There may be some changes beyond 
our control and we will communicate this through text or via the newsletter. There may also be additional 
events which we will inform you of as they occur. Please make sure we have your up to date phone number. 

Date Day Class/year Event Information 

8.3.18 Thursday All World book day and 
book sale for £1 each 
book. 

Bring £1 dress as a book 
character for a fun day in 
school- donations to  update of 
our non fiction library

13.3.18 Tuesday Identified pupils Festival planning 
event 

9.30-11.30

14.3.18 Wednesday Identified pupils Maths Pi day Transition visit to SHAC 

14.3.18 Wednesday Year 3 parents Support your child in 
reading meeting 

Small hall 

19/20.3.
18

Monday/
Tuesday

Drama group SHAC drama After school event for 
identified pupils

20.3.18 Tuesday all Sports relief Bring £1 wear sports gear- fun 
day

23.3.18 Friday All except Y6 REPORTS Annual reports to parents 

26.3.18 Monday Y6 Night at the musicals In school event at SHAC

26.3.18 Monday Identified pupils Song writing day PPTSA song writing for festival 

26.3.18 Monday All Parent consultation Book at the office

29.3.26 Thursday All Parent consultation Book at the office

29.3. 18 Thursday LAST DAY OF SCHOOL BEFORE EASTER BREAK

Breakfast club doors will open only 5 minutes before any events held in the main hall to allow visitors into 
school. This is for safeguarding reasons so please do not queue up too early.  After events pupils will not be 
released early. They will be taken back to class and dismissed from their usual entrances at 3.15 pm. You are 
welcome to wait in the hall if weather is poor. This ensures all pupils are accounted for in line with 
safeguarding procedures. 

                Spring Term 2B 
                        News 

16.3.18   
News is through e mail, facebook 
and website – please make sure we 
have your e mail address. 

Governors voluntarily working on your 
behalf to ensure all aspects of the 
schools work are effective and 
compliant. 
Chair: Mrs C Barclay  
 Vice Chair: Mrs P Ellis 
Local Authority: Mrs P Spoors 
Co opted: Mrs J Winn, Mr M Grinstead, 
Mrs W Fickling   
Parent: Mr T Watson, Mrs Spencer, Mrs 
Williams  
Staff: Mrs J Henry, Mrs A M Boyd 
You may contact any governor via the 
school. Complaints in the first instance 
are to be communicated to Mrs Boyd.  
  

Shotton Hall Primary School 
Working together to 

S H I N E 
Successful, Happy, Inspired and 

Nurtured towards Excellence 
Headteacher: Mrs A.M. Boyd 
Deputy Headteachers: Mrs L. Francis, 
Mrs J Bowmaker 
Assistant Headteachers: Mrs S. Sands, Ms 
E. Metcalfe 
Behaviour, Attendance and Safeguarding 
Officer : Mr K. Morgan 
SENCO/pastoral : Mrs J. Bowmaker      
Site Manager: Mrs W. Fickling 
School Business Manager: Mrs J. Johnson  

  

ATTENDANCE 5TH MARCH  
CLASS 11     99.52% 
CLASS 4       99.17%  
WHOLE SCHOOL 97.26 !!  
WELL DONE 
LOWEST CLASS 5     94.17% 



SAFETY: PUPILS ARE STRICTLY NOT ALLOWED TO PLAY ON THE OUTDOOR FRAMES AND 
EQUIPMENT WITHOUT SUPERVISION FROM STAFF.  We have had accidents with children on the 
climbing frame equipment and this can strictly only be used when supervised by our staff at 
break and lunchtimes. Please do not allow your children to go on this equipment when 
coming to and from school.  
SPORT RELIEF 2018: is upon us and we are doing our part by asking every child to bring a 
pound and dress in sportswear on Tuesday 20th March. All classes will participate in a 
sporting challenge, and there will be a variety of sporting activities over break and lunch 
times. Break time activities will continue all week, giving children an opportunity to try new 
sports.  
CHILD ACTIVITY QUESTIONNAIRE: We recently posted a physical activity questionnaire on 
our facebook page. it only takes a few minutes to complete and will give us an 
understanding of the pupils' activity levels outside of school. if you would require this in 
paper form you can request one from the school office of class teacher.  AWARDS: Has your 
child won any awards for their hobbies outside of school? If so we would like to hear about 
it. Please contact us with information for our facebook page, newsletter and website.   
WELL DONE TO MADISON C FROM CLASS 5 FOR HER WORK TO PROTECT SEA LIFE: Madison is very 
concerned about waste ending up on beaches and in our oceans which harm animals. After 
viewing a blue planet documentary she made a promise to do something to help. Madison 
and her aunty contacted the charity ‘Sea Shepherd’ and on Saturday 10th March they took 
part in a volunteer beach clean at North Gare, Seaton Carew.  They collected 20 bags of 
plastics, 12 tyres, furniture as well as other items to prevent them going into the ocean. 
Madison appeared in the Hartlepool Mail on Tuesday March 13th. Madison sends a message to 
our school community to always remember to take rubbish home from the beach and 
recycle where possible to protect our planet. Well done Madison! Good work! If you would 
like to know more about Sea Shepherd have a chat with Madison.  
AFTER SCHOOL CLUB ON PARENTS NIGHT: Please note that we WILL be running after school Club on 
the last day of term on Thursday 29th March as it is a parent consultation evening. It is our usual 
practice to close on the last day of term but we will be open on this occasion. 
PARENT CONSULTATIONS: Parents of pupils in Pre School to year 5 will receive the annual report on 
FRIDAY 23.3.18  and consultations to discuss pupils achievements from Reception to Y6 will be held 
the following Monday 26.3.18 and Thursday 29.3.18.  Year 6 will receive their reports after SATS 
results are published but they will be participating in parent consultations. Please book 
appointments with the office. After school club will be on as usual.  
LOST PROPERTY: Please ensure your child has their name in their coat. We recognize that they are 
expensive and we can get them back to their owners quickly and easily if names are inside. Also hats, 
gloves and scarves please.  

ACHIEVE AND BELIEVE AWARDS:  Awards are given each Thursday for classes 1,2,3,4,5 and 6 and 
Friday for classes 7,8,9,10,11 and 12 in assembly by a senior leader. If you would like to visit an 
assembly please let the office know. 
Week Ending 16.3.18 
GOLD STARS: Anna L C10, Trinity KL C9, Alfie DC C7, Alexis McC C4, Jacob H C6, Freya D C6, Honour S 
C6, Zara W C6, Louie M C6, Logan P C6, Tyrese W C5, Dushane W C1, Hollie RB C5, Niall P CC5, 
Jordan H C C3.   
RESOURCEFUL AWARD: Lucy H C4, Jessica L C1,  
RECIPROCAL AWARD: Dylan L C2, Harley A C8, Katie H C10, Eliza D C3, Louis S C1. 
REFLECTIVE AWARD: Ava Grace E C2, Kal M C11, Jessica R C7, Archie P C10, Olivia C C3, Grace L C6, 
Jack L C1, Arryn M C5.  
RESILIENT AWARD: Isabelle M C2, Mason C C8, Jayden L C11, Imogen B C10, Millie Leigh T C6, Martha 
P C6, Niall P C5, Alex S C1, Lilly H C5,  
RESPECTFUL AWARD: Jack P C9, Isla L C9, Jordan H C7,  
TIMES TABLES AWARD: Luke S C4.  



RIGHTS RESPECTING AWARD: Charlie E, Jake A C12, Stevie S C10, Luke P C9, Tyler A C3, Ava D C4, 
Katie M C1, Megan B C1, Maddison C C5, Elizabeth H C8, Annabelle C C7, Marty S C7   
PEN LICENCE: Artie R, Charlie O, I am seeing some lovely handwriting around the school! Well done 
and keep up the good work.  Remember we need you to write in a joined and legible style.  
STAR WRITER: Kal M C11, Jack A C9, Eve B C3, Kane H C4, Dushane W C1, Isla D C1, Zane I C5, Laila 
BY C7, Elisha B C7  
BEHAVIOUR SQUAD AWARDS: The behaviour pupil voice group have chosen these pupils to receive an 
award this week:  
MATHS MASTERY: Rihanna E C12, Abigail M C8.  
BIRTHDAYS: Elliott J C4, Charlie O C5, Aaron BC C8, Laila BY C7. Happy Birthday for last week Jessica 
B C3 and Harrison C C3.  


